## CENTRALIZED ANNUAL EXAMINATION (2018- 2019) CLASS: 11<sup>DI</sup>

Timings:	3 Hrs.	SUBJECT: ENGLISH (GENERAL)	M.M: 100
NOTE:	(i) All questions are compulsorry.		
	(ii) Mar		

## Q.1 Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions given below:-

Malaria has been the scourge of humanity since the earliest times, and there are ominous signs that is fighting back against modern science. The first great breakthorough in the treatment of malaria was the discovery by sir Ronald Ross that the disease was transnitted by the female anopheles mosquito with the connection between malaria and the mosquito clearly ertablished, steps should be taken to fight the disease.

One method was to attack the breeding places of the mosquito. It was known that mosquitoes taid their eggs in water. So in malaria infected areas, work was started on draining marshes, stagnant pools, and trying to ensure generally that there were no area of water where mosquitoes could bread where areas of still water could not be drained, they were sometimes covered with Oil or detergent, which made the unusable by the mosquitoes.

The most obvious and easiest method of prevention is to use wire screens and mosquito netting to prevent people from being bitten.

https://www.mpboardonline.com

A more flexible method is to take protective drugs, Sueh as quinine. This drug was at one time very widely used. Recently there have been indications that certain varieties of malaria germs are beconing resistant to the more modern drugs, and quinine is coming into use once more.

## **Ouestions** :-

- (i) Find out the words from the passage which have the same meaning as the words given below-
  - (a) Cause of Suffering (b) Easily seen or understood
  - (c) belonging to present day
- (ii) What was the first breakthrough in the treatmend of malaria?
- (iii) What are the places where mosquitoes could breed?
- (iv) What is this most obvious and easiest method of prevention against malaria? (02)
- (v) What drug was used widely as protection from malaria? (02)
- (vi) What has caused quinine to be used as a protective drug once again? (02)

P.T.O.

0.0	. (4)				
Q.9	Answer the following questions (any 3)	(09)			
(i)	when is the shepherd watchful?				
(ii)	why did the boys seem to be very exited?				
(iii)	what is The chandler wobble '?				
(iv)	Where does the captain of the ship lie?				
(v)	what does 'spring' stand for ?				
Q.10	Answer the following questions (any 6)	(12)			
(i) (ii)	what is worse than failure?				
(ii) (iii)	Why is the giant in the story called selfish?				
(iii)	who are Indra and Yama?				
(iv)	What does the shepherd do all the day?				
(v) (vi)	Why does the sheep feel secure?				
(vii)	Where had lakshmi's husband gone?				
Q.11	What does the flower symbolise?				
(i)	Answer any two of the following  Justify the title of the lesson the (Wise Judge)	(10)			
(ii)	Justify the title of the lesson the 'Wise Judge'.  Why in your opinion, did the old women describes and the self women describes and				
(iii)	Why in your opinion, did the old women describe wealth and youth? Describe the sights at the Idgah.				
Q.12	(A) Fill in the blanks with correct alternatives.	(0.7)			
(i)	Writing in the form of conversation is called	(05)			
` /	(a) dialogue (b) Monologue (c) Prologue (d) Epilogue.				
(ii)	King Bhoj was the worshipper of Goddess				
` ,	(a) laxmi (b) durga (c) saraswati (d) parvati				
(iii)	(a) laxmi (b) durga (c) saraswati (d) parvati 'The Broken wing ' is written by				
` ,	(a) Rabindranath Tagore (b) Sarojini Naidu				
	(c) William Bloke (d) Walt Whitman				
(iv)	brought chimta for his grandmother.				
()	(a) 11a11				
(v)	Della sold to buy a gift for jim.				
( ' )	( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( )				
(B)	(a) Combs (b) Golden watch (c) Her hair (d) Platinum chair <b>Match the column</b>				
(2)	(A) (B)	(05)			
(i)					
(ii)	0 0-				
	see at which one person s	peaks			
(iii)	1 Prace to another	r.			
(iv)	Monologue - Unnecessary excitement				
(v)	Hammer - Feeling of satisfaction				

https://www.mpboardonline.com



- (3)You are pratibha sharma, residing at 449, new Colony, Haripura, Vidisha. <u>or</u> Write an application to the collector of your district for imposing a restriction on the use of loud speakers. (05)Informal letter :-(B) You are Sunil mishra, living at 144, Royal city, Bhopal. Write a letter to your friend sumit inviting him to attend your sister's marriage. Write a letter to your brother for motivating him about his upcoming Exams. <u>or</u> **SECTION -C** Fill in the blanks with the correct alternatives given in brackets. (05)Q.6 We should help \_ 0 \_ poor. (a,an, the ) (i) How \_\_\_\_\_ glasses of water do you drink daily ? (much , many ) (ii) you work hard, you cannot pass. (if, unless) (iii) He is foud \_\_\_\_ playing cricket ( to, of , with ) (iv) He has \_\_\_\_ his work . (do, did, done ) (v) (05)Do as Directed (any 5) 0.7She does her duty. (Change in Negative) (i) She is speaking English (Change into voice) (ii) Unless he takes a taxi, he cannot cateh the train. (Rewrite the sentence using (iii) 'if' in the place of 'unless'? Indore is Bigger than Bhopal (Change the positive degree) (iv) She is so weak that she cannot walk. (Rewrite the sentence using 'too ---- to') (v) Mr. santosh sharma teaches English . ( make a question by using 'who') (vi)
- Q.8 Read the following extract from poem and answer the following

How sweet is the shepherd's sweet lot; From the mom to the evening he strays the shall follow his sleep all the day; And his tongue shall be filled with praise.

Ouestions :-

questions below:

	12010	
(i)	What does the word 'morn' stand for in the extract?	(01)

(ii) What does the shepherd do all the day? (01)

(iii) Write the name of the poem and the poet (02)

OR Go not to the temple to put folwers upon the feet of god. First fill your house with the fragrance of love. Go not to the church to light candles before the alter of God. First remove the darkness of sin from your heart.

## Questions :-

- i) Find out the word from the lines which has the same meaning as a "a holy table" in a church.
- (ii) What does the poet Suggest to do before offering flowers to God?
- (iii) Write the name of the poet and the poem.

https://www.mpboardonline.com

Q.2 Read the passage carefully and answer the following questions :-

All spiders are carnivorous (feeding mainly on the flesh of other animals). Spiders eat insects including other spiders. Scientists often divide Spiders into two types: web spiders and ground spiders. Web spiders produce webs to capture prey, while ground spiders hunt prey directly without using a web. Almost all spiders use poison glands to kill or paralyze their prey or to defend themselves.

Contrary to popular belief, most spider bites are not dangerous to humans of the 40,000 species of spiders, only about 30 species produce bites that may cause illness. Spiders rarely attack humans unless they feel threatned, and if they do bite, the wound is rarely serious. There is absolutely no reason to kill any spider or to call an exterminator if you have spiders in your house. As an old English saying goes," if you want to live and thrive, let a spider run alive! "

Ourstions:

https://www.mpboardonline.com

- (i) Find out the words from the passage which have the same meaning as the words given below-
  - (a) an animal or animals Caught, Killed and eater by another animal as food.
  - (b) make somebody temporariliy unable to move
  - (c) Somebody paid to kill unwanted insects.
- ii) Make notes of the contents of the passage you have read. Use a format you consider suitable. Use abbreviations as necessary and give a suitable title to the passage.

SECTION:- B

- 2.3 Write a report in about 40-50 words to be published in a newspaper deseribing an accident on the basis of the following information: A bus collides with a jeep-location: I ndore Road, near Dewas Casualities: 2 dead 10 In jured- bus driver arrested \_ blood donars may call phone no 272777.
- With the help of the points given below produce a write up on farewell to English Teacher.' (a) The teacher and his services (b) this personality (c) Decision of the function (d) The meeting (e) Honouring of the teacher

(f) Speeches dilivery (g) teacher's speech.

.4 Composition (Essay) (07)

Write an essay on any one of the topics given below. in 200 words:

- (a) My Ambition of life
- (b) Wonders of Science
- (c) Newspaper
- (d) A cricket match

.5 (A) Fomal letter.

(04)

Write an application to the principal of Govt. Higher Secondary School, Jabalpur. requesting him to issue school leaving crtificate/ transfer certificate.